
 

 

March 22, 2020 

To our Exhibitors, Parents and Community 

With the uncertainty presented with the COVID 19 threat, and ongoing public health concerns, the 

Milton-Freewater Jr Show Board has been diligently following the situation at state and local levels with 

the intent to build and implement a plan of action for our upcoming show. We are holding onto the 

hope that the show will still be possible in normal operations. But with the uncertainty of the current 

times, these plans are being changed if not daily, but hourly. The Milton-Freewater Jr. Show Board is 

choosing to give these current events time to evolve before a final decision is made on April 23, 2020.  

The Milton-Freewater Jr. Show Board is moving forward with a two-pronged plan. Following is a 

summary of both plans: 

❖ PLAN #1: The Show Happens as Normal 

o With the current restrictions of group gatherings implemented by Governor Kate Brown 

being lifted, the show would go on as normal. 

o Sanitation efforts would be increased in high traffic areas such as but not limited to 

facility bathrooms, hand railings, and other areas that are frequently touched. 

❖ PLAN #2: Show is Canceled(worst-case) 

o We will be looking at options to help exhibitors get animals sold through online sales as 

well as other virtual options.  

o Exhibitors would have the option to participate or not in online sales or sell animals on 

their own. 

The health and safety of our exhibitors, their families, the community and our sponsors are our top 

priority. We will continue to evaluate the COVID-19 threat with state and national guidance and bring 

updates to everyone as we are able. Please take the following elements into consideration: 

❖ If the Show Is Canceled 

o How much do you want to invest in your project, if the show is cancelled? 

❖ If the Show Goes as Planned 

o Recognizing it is your free-will right to enter and attend the show, how comfortable are 

you being in proximity of others who may have been in contact with the virus?  

o What areas of concern would you have and how would you suggest these be addressed? 

o How comfortable are you with knowledge the sale funding may not be as high as 

previous years? 

We hope that normalcy of our show is the direction we can take but please understand that may not be 

possible. We appreciate your thoughts and input, please feel free to share these with us via email; 

mfjrshow@gmail.com or directly with a board member. 

The Milton-Freewater Jr Show Board 


